
Barlow Trustees meeting minutes  
Approved for issue 
Location: Via teleconference 

Date: Wednesday 29/4/20 

Start Time: 18.30 

Trustee 

participants: 

 

Volunteer 

attendees (at the 

request of Mike 

Fay). 

Mike Fay (chair); Lynn Jeffries; Yvonne Fleming; Paul Allen; Stephen 

Danks; Phil McDermott. 

Andy Tighe (non-Trustee secretary). 

 

Sara Lobley (reading room cafe manager) Philip Grundy (H&S and 

maintenance manager); Nigel Truswell (chair of The Barlow 

Management Team). 

Apologies:  None received 

Minutes: -  

1. Apologies for Absence - see header above. Nothing received from Kerry Holt, Guy 
Haynes or Mark Sutherland. 

2. Introduction of volunteers attending this meeting - The three volunteers named 
above attended at the request of Mike Fay to contribute re: Covid-19 related aspects 
that would be discussed. 

3. Queries &/or requests from volunteer attendees  
- Phil Grundy requested that the fire risk assessment be discussed: - Phil had issued the 

updated risk assessment to the Trustees a while back for comments. Whilst it is 'a living 
document' it is a legal duty (the Regulatory Fire Safety Order) to ensure that the fire risk 
assessment is completed and to act upon the findings. The Trustees had no comments 
therefore Mike Fay agreed to sign off the RA as the approver. ACTION 1-29_04_20 - MF. 
Phil stated that he is progressing his actions from the risk assessment e.g. modification 
of the emergency lighting system. 

4. Declarations of Interest - PA, MF, GH, KH & PM are members of Edgworth cricket 
club.  KH & AT & his partner Joanne Ordish are members of Edgworth bowling club, as 
are SD & his wife. 
NOTE THAT to date, completed DoI forms have only been received from Paul Allen and 
Guy Haynes. 

5. Matters arising not on the agenda 
- See Any Other Business.  

6. Acceptance of &/or comments on previous minutes - Accepted (action numbers 
to be added to last month's 4 actions). 
 



7. Review of Notes and Action Points from previous meeting - see updated list 
after section 18. 
 
8. Correspondence received &/or sent: -  

Received: - None 
Sent: - MF has emailed the Horticultural Society to thank them for their kind 

donation. 
 

9. Trustee developments/changes - None. LJ is to inform the Charities Commission 
of the recent appointment of KH & GH. ACTION 2-29_04_20 

10. Refurbishment Works - scope & plan update 
-  Re: the heating & lighting works that the Veolia grant is to cover, PM informed that he 
was in the process of obtaining 3 quotes, as required by Veolia, which should then initiate 
the provision of the grant. 

11. Funding Update: - 
a) Refurbishment funding: - 
- See note 10 above. 

  
b) Financial Update: - 
LJ provided an update, which included progress on the lease for the cricket club; payment 
arrangements with the bowling club; payment arrangements for the current re-surfacing 
works on the car park; year-end accounts. 

12. Reading Room cafe bar status: - The cafe/bar is closed due to the Covid crisis 
therefore nothing to report. 

13. Staff & volunteer status & Management Team (MT) update: -  
- Nigel Truswell asked whether planning for resumption of activities within The Barlow & 
taking bookings for events should be expedited for July onwards. The Trustees agreed to 
review this at the May board meeting. ACTION 3-29_04_20 - MF. 

- Sara Lobley informed that some local councils were planning to implement 
arrangements & flexibilities to enable formal ceremonies (weddings, christenings etc) to 
resume, which may provide some guidance for re-opening The Barlow. 

14. CCTV / Website developments: -  
- MF informed that he has acquired the additional cameras & they are in a friend's 
workshop (Chris Houghton of eventura) for him to configure them. 
- SD agreed to contact Nicki Barlow re: the proposed contract for her to develop & manage 
the website and IT system. ACTION 4-29_04_20  In the meantime MF informed that he 
has arranged for Chris Houghton to update/develop The Barlow website. 
 
15.  Status of The Barlow Constitution -  

- PA has circulated the current draft of the proposed revised constitution (the 
fundamental change being that The Barlow would become a company limited by 
guarantee), which the Trustees have commented on. PA has not yet had chance to discuss 
the current version with the solicitor. The Trustees expressed their thanks to Paul for his 
excellent work. 
Some of the implications were discussed e.g. the possible need for a register of members 
for comments; the need for public consultation/vote & the possibility that the proposed 
change might not be supported/accepted. MF stated that a 'plan B' is required in the event 
that the vote was not in favour of the new constitution, plus a plan is needed for how to 
inform the public of the proposed change & the reasons for the change. ACTION 5-



29_04_20 
 
16.  Status of insurances & licences: -All are in order. 
 
17.  Date & time of next meeting - Wednesday 27th of May @ 6.30pm via the same 
teleconference arrangements as this meeting. 

 
18.  AOB:  
- MF thanked the Trustees for their prompt responses & efforts that enabled the contract 
to be placed for resurfacing of the car park at such short notice. PA added that there may 
be some minor additional materials/items needed to finish off the car park e.g. new 
drainage channels, which he will resolve. 
- PA stated that some more decorating materials & new notice boards are to be bought (& 
which he will use/instal). 
- the date of the xmas market is Tuesday December 8th. 
- there are currently 45 local people being supported by 35 volunteers during the Covid 
crisis. Various donations of foodstuffs etc have been gratefully received & distributed. 

- Information is still awaited from the council re: the intention to paint double yellow lines 
at the car park entrance & at other points along Bolton Rd.  
- The marketing videos & photos that have been added to the website & social media 
platforms are receiving positive feedback. Thanks to Linda Spencer & Olivia Fay & for their 
excellent work.  
 
ACTIONS: - 

4-23_10_19 YF/PA to liaise with MT funding strategy group once the plan is developed. 
Target date TBA. PA has issued a draft Business Strategy to all the Trustees.  ONGOING. 
11-23_10_19  SD/LJ to liaise with Phil Grundy re fire doors/security. Target date TBA.  
ONGOING 

 
1-13_11_19. MP (Martin Proffitt) requires 3 quotations to submit a compliant request to 
Virador. Mike King is pursuing these. YF & PA stated that Virador have informed that 
The Barlow has not been successful. COMPLETE. 
2-13_11_19. PM to have produced a Bill of Quantities &/or Schedule of Works for all 
required building works & issue it to MP. ONGOING. 
4-13_11_19. MP was asked to explore other sources of grants/funds including HLF and 
Lottery bids.  ONGOING. 
6-13_11_19. PA has sent a draft funding plan to MF & will now share with the other 
Trustees. ONGOING 
9-13_11_19. GH to  arrange a joint meeting between cricket club representatives & MF, 

SD YF to formalise & finalise the lease.  
GH informed (at the Feb board meeting) that there is agreement in principle by the CC on: 
- an annual lease amount (taking into account the expense incurred by the CC to maintain 
the associated grounds & facilities); the need for them to pay the unpaid historical lease 
amounts. GH informed that this matter is to be discussed further at the CC AGM on  
Monday 2nd March. April 29th meeting update - MF & LJ have met with some 
representative of the CC & the £3.8k PA annual rent charge that had been agreed in 
January 2019 was again confirmed as acceptable. It was agreed that The Barlow would pay 
the CC for the ground maintenance & gardening works etc. It was agreed that historical 
payments be considered between both parties as resolved, with no payments outstanding 
either way. 
The Trustees discussed this topic & it was agreed that MF & LJ should have a further 

discussion with the CC to close-out the matter. A key factor is that all assets within The 



Barlow estate e.g. the car park, the cricket nets, the cricket club clubhouse & pavilion 
remain owned by The Barlow irrespective of who funds them.  ONGOING. 
 
5-02_12_19 - PM to complete & submit the relevant alcohol licencing online forms.  
Update - PM informed that it will cost approx £500 for a permanent extended hours 
licence & take approx 6 weeks to obtain, whereas the standard licence permits up to 12 

extensions per year at £20 each. GH to check how long it took the CC to achieve & then 
inform PM. ONGOING. 
 

2-08_01_20 - A sub-committee of MF, PM & GH to meet to explore the option of a private 

company taking over the cafe bar under a commercial lease arrangement. ONGOING 
4-08_01_20 - Re: the PWL - MF to respond to the Parish Council request & achieve 
resolution. ONGOING 
5-08_01_20 - YF & GH to provide proposals for crowd funding options.  ONGOING 
7-08_01_20 - GH to provide a draft expenses policy for consideration by the Board.  
ONGOING 
10-08_01_20 - A member of the cricket club obtained a £2.5k grant to improve the play 
park area on behalf of The Barlow but the funds haven't yet been received. GH to 
investigate & advise. ONGOING. Note from 26th Feb meeting - this is probably not 
actually £2.5k as was noted at January's meeting but the £4062.89 from item 11a) 
above. MF to confirm the defined purpose of this grant. ONGOING 

 
1-25_03_20 - SD to contact Martin Proffitt to establish if the £75k Veolia grant is still 
available. See action 1-13_11_19 above -  COMPLETE 
2-25_03_20 - PM to arrange a meeting with some of the Trustees to discuss the possibility 
of re-configuring some of The Barlow rooms & including this work in the Buttress scope.  
ONGOING 
3-25_03_20 - Re: the public works loan for funds, LJ now has details of previous 
discussions with the parish councillors & intends to send some questions to them, which 
she will email to the Trustees beforehand for comment.  ONGOING 
4-25_03_20 - PA has the current draft of the proposed revised constitution & will email 
this to the Trustees for comments & will then liaise with the lawyer & the charity 

commission.  ONGOING. 
 
1-29_04_20 - MF to sign off the fire risk assessment. 
2-29_04_20 - LJ is to inform the Charities Commission of the recent appointment of KH & 
GH. 
3-29_04_20 - Planning for resumption of activities within The Barlow & taking bookings 
for events from July onwards - The Trustees to review this at the May board meeting. 

4-29_04_20 - SD agreed to contact Nicki Barlow re: the proposed contract for her to 

develop & manage the website and IT system 
5-29_04_20 - MF to set up a sub-committee to establish a plan for publicising the 
proposed constitution changes and also a 'plan B' should the public not vote in favour of 
the proposed change. 
 

Approved for issue 


